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The Syndicat Professionnel de l'Armée Luxembourgeoise (SPAL) is affiliated to : 
 
Syndicat Professionnel de la Force Publique (SPFP) 
Since 2009, I have been a member of the Syndicat Professionnel de la Force Publique (SPFP), which 
brings together the  Police and the Luxembourg Army. This trade union represent around 3,000 
members. I am currently serving as the president of this trade union. 
The Confédération Générale de la Fonction Publique (CGFP). The CGFP (General Confederation of 
Civil Servants) is one of Luxembourg's largest trade unions, representing primarily public sector 
employees. It advocates for fair working conditions, strong social dialogue, and the protection of civil 
servants' rights. 
 
Since 2012, I have been a full member of the CGFP's Federal Committee. 
Since 2023, I have been a member of the Executive Bureau of the CGFP. 
In the year 2025, I have the honour of celebrating a decade of service as President of SPAL. 
 
I have been part of the Luxembourg Army for 28 years and have served as a non-commissioned 
officer in the Luxembourg Armed Forces for 25 years. During this time, I had the privilege of 
successfully completing five foreign missions in service of my country. 
 
Motivation : 
My union involvement is motivated by the ambition to defend the interests of the various careers we 
represent and far beyond. Constructive criticism is one of my strong points, and my aim is always to 
get things moving by bringing in new points of view and new ideas. Passion, commitment and 
discipline are the strengths that characterise me both professionally and privately. One of the reasons 
why I would like to become a l Boardmember of  EUROMIL  is to defend the interests of all 
EUROMIL members at European level.  
 
My objectives:  
 
To promote EUROMIL's missions so that we can act even more professionally towards our members 
and the Government. 
To help put in place better protection for military personnel who are involved as trade unionists and 
staff representatives.  
To help prevent any deterioration in the social rights of military personnel in terms of pay, bonuses, 
career prospects and pensions. 
After this brief overview, I sincerely hope foryour  support of my candidacy as a  Boardmember of 
EUROMIL.   
 If you have any further questions or suggestions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
Trade union greetings  

 Christian SCHLECK, born 27 August 1979 in Luxembourg   
 Living in Luxembourg City.  
 President of the Syndicat Professionnel de l'Armée Luxembourgeoise 
  
Since 2005, Boardmember of the Syndicat Professionnel 
 de l'Armée Luxembourgeoise (SPAL) 
Since 2023 Member of the Executive Board of the Confédération Générale de la Fonction 
Publique. 




